The Board of Education Town of Vernon

30 Park Street - PO Box 600 Vernon, Connecticut 06066

Anne Fischer, Chairperson
Mason Thrall, Vice Chairperson
Patricia Buxton, Secretary
Jennifer Buckler
Kevin Brown
Mark Kalina
Stephen Linton
Deborah Rodriguez
Kristiana Wintress

July 25, 2022

APPROVED MINUTES BOARD OF EDUCATION SPECIAL MEETING

A special meeting of the Vernon Board of Education was held via Zoom Webinar and in-person at the Administration Building on Monday, July 25, 2022.

1.0 Establish Quorum

Roll call was taken at 8 p.m. Board members present: Mrs. Fischer, Mr. Thrall, Dr. Buxton, Mrs. Buckler, Mr. Brown, Mr. Kalina, Mr. Linton, Mrs. Rodriguez, and Ms. Wintress.

There was a quorum.

Administration present: Superintendent Dr. Joseph Macary, Assistant Superintendent Robert Testa.

2.0 Call to Order

Chairperson Fischer called the meeting to order at 8 p.m.

3.0 Community Forum

Opportunity for comments on general information provided to the Board from citizens and community organizations (Individual speakers shall be limited to five minutes and the total time for public forum shall be limited to 15 minutes.)

No one addressed the Board.

4.0 Personnel

4.1 Appointment of Center Road School Principal (BOE Goal #1, #2) (Executive Session Anticipated)

Superintendent Dr. Joseph Macary is recommending to the Board of Education the appointment of the Principal at Center Road School. The Board will be asked to approve and announce the appointment.

MOTION:

Mr. Linton moved to go into Executive Session, inviting Dr. Macary and

Mr. Testa

SECOND:

Dr. Buxton

VOTE:

Unanimous

The Board entered into Executive Session at 8:01 p.m.

The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:18 p.m.

MOTION:

Mr. Linton moved that the Vernon Board of Education approve and

announce the appointment Heather Earley as the Principal at Center

Road School.

SECOND:

Mrs. Rodriguez

VOTE:

Unanimous

5.0 Adjournment

MOTION:

Mr. Linton moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m.

SECOND:

Mr. Kalina

VOTE:

Unanimous

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Buxton, Board Secretary